
In reference to: Legislative file 21856, Class B Combination license for My Buddies 

LLC, Agent Dale Wells, 4325 Lien Rd Madison WI 53704 

  

I would like to take a moment to express my personal opinion in regards to the hassle that 

Dale Wells is going through in order to begin his new business with My Buddies Bar. 

From what I understand, he is unable to continue his business journey due to past 

criminal issues regarding the people he would like to employ. 

 I have known Dale for about 13 years and in all of that time I have never questioned his 

work ethic, nor his ability to make wise decisions on important matters. He is far more 

than capable of managing a group of people that have given proof of their own business 

capabilities. The questions related to this matter have been from the PAST by several 

years. Unfortunately I do not know Joe, but I can say that Jason Wells has made mistakes 

in the past and has payed the consequences from those mistakes, learned from them, and 

moved on. He is a very intelligent person with the social and business skills that would 

make My Buddies Bar a great success. I believe these qualities are extremely important 

to have today's world (more now than ever.) and Madison should be lucky to have these 

men take risks towards adding a respected, money making business in their city. 

I am unsure of the technical process in deciding who should and should not be looked at 

twice regarding their history, but if this was the case for every situation there would great 

losses to our state as well as our nation. I do not feel that giving examples of the 

successful businessmen/women is the point here, but it is that Dale Wells should be able 

to follow through with his business plans and not be judged on his potential employees 

past mistakes. 

Best Regards, 

  

Jenny Schmidt 


